
Announcements continued 

 

With joy we share the news that Ed Margerum and Lynda Cornelia were joined in 

marriage yesterday at Strasburg Presbyterian Church where Lynda is an active member. 

A quiet and simple ceremony included their sons Allen, Bryan and Clayton. Future plans 

include establishing a new home together at Willow Valley.  

 

PEQUEA PASTORS. . .were privileged this past Wednesday to tour our facilities, enjoy 

organ music by Dianne, and have their monthly luncheon meeting. Special treats included 

set up details by Angela with the pastor, freshly baked dinner rolls and dessert by Brit, 

and southern specialties by Jim.  

 

Our annual One Great Hour of Sharing offering continues and runs until Easter 

Sunday, March 31. Envelopes will be in the pews for this or just use a white envelope 

and mark it One Great Hour of Sharing.   

 

This year our March Community Meal falls during Holy Week...Maundy Thursday to 

be exact.  Since we have a church service that evening, this month's Community Meal 

will be held on the third Thursday, March 21st.  Our meal will be chicken/waffles, 

broccoli/cauliflower, cranberry sauce, applesauce, and Weis desserts.  The sign-up sheets 

are in the narthex for people to help with the cooking, serving, and cleaning up as well as 

food donations.  The time remains the same...5:30-6:30 PM.  The only thing that has 

changed is the date. 

 

Reminder! Easter Plant orders must be received by this coming Friday, March 22. Order 

forms are available in the Narthex. 
 


